

Thursday 26th November 2020

Dear Families,

RE: Partial School Closure: School Closed to Learners in Year 9 Tomorrow (Friday 27th November)

As you will be aware since September 2020 Rayner Stephens High School, as all schools nationally, has been carefully managing confirmed cases of coronavirus within our school setting. Thus far, this has had a limited impact on the school as a whole with only a very small number of learners and staff having to self-isolate as a result of confirmed cases.

Unfortunately, recent confirmed cases have heavily affected staffing capacity at Rayner Stephens High School, with a significant number of staff identified by Track and Trace as close contacts of confirmed cases, both inside and outside the setting, and having to self-isolate as a precautionary measure. The number of staff currently self-isolating at home has reached the point that we cannot continue to safely open to all year groups tomorrow. Consequently, I have taken the difficult decision to close to all learners in Year 9 tomorrow (Friday 27th November).

Please note, this closure is due to staffing capacity and not individual learner's contact with any confirmed cases of coronavirus. This is a school closure for these learners, not a period of self-isolation

We are expecting a number of the staff to return on Monday which means that **the partial** closure to Year 9 will only be for one day and Year 9 learners will return to school on Monday. Due to the level of staff absence we are unable to provide 'Live' lessons and are directing parents and learners to access the remote learning on our website.

Year 9 learners who are eligible for free school meals will be issued with a voucher equal in value to the daily free school meal allowance for the period of this partial school closure.

The issues impacting on secondary schools due to Covid-19 change daily, we will be monitoring the situation closely over the weekend. If we are not able to open to all year groups on Monday we would select a different year group so that the impact is equally shared across Years 7-10. In this eventuality, I will write to all families again.

No Head Teacher ever wants to have to close their school and I can assure families that this decision has not been taken lightly. Should you have any concerns, please do not hesitate to contact school.

Yours sincerely,

Achievement Success Professionalism Integrity Respect Endeavour

Rayner Stephens High School Yew Tree Lane, Dukinfield, Cheshire, SK16 5BL Headteacher: Ms F. Beach e: admin@rshs.aspireplus.org.uk t: 0161 338 2374 f: 0161 338 9200 w: www.raynerstephens.org.uk





Ms Fay Beach Head Teacher